
 
“NOTICE OF AWARD” 

 
October 5, 2021 

 
“Notice of Award” is hereby posted to notify all 

those concerned about the following RFQ: 
 

CONB RFQ No. 4 
 

General Engineering Continuing Contract 
(GECC) 

 
The Evaluation Committee completed scoring the 
firms based upon a competitive selection process 

using the criteria stated within the RFQ. The City of 
Neptune Beach, FL is awarding continuing contracts 

to the four (4) highest scoring firms listed below: 
 

1. Dewberry Engineers, Inc., 
2. Jones Edmunds & Associates, Inc. 
3. Ardurra Group, Inc. 
4. Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. 

 
 
“Failure to file a written protest with the City Clerk’s office within the time prescribed in 
s. 120.57(3), Florida Statutes, shall constitute a waiver of proceedings under chapter 120, 

Florida Statutes, and under any adopted policies of the City for bid protests.” 


